
 Early History of the Dorset Guild of Weavers, Spinners and Dyers 
 
On 4 July 1947 a meeting was convened by Mrs Pass to discuss the formation of an 
organisation for weavers, spinners and dyers in Dorset.  It took place in her home at Wootton 
Fitzpaine.   
 
Miss Hester Vinney, one of those at this first meeting, gave a short address on the aims of such 
an organisation should it come into being. 
They were: 

• To bring weavers, spinners and dyers together for mutual aid and discussion 
• To promote a high standard of hand work in these crafts in the county of Dorset 
• To organise classes of instruction throughout the county 
• To collect and make available for the members’ use all information useful to their craft 
• To organise such meetings etc as seem to the members to be helpful to them in their work 

 
After some discussion it was agreed that: - 

1 A Guild of Weavers, Spinners and Dyers for Dorset would be formed 
2 That the minimum subscription for the year should be 5/- (25p) 
3 That a general meeting be held in Dorchester on Wednesday 8 October 1947 

First General Meeting on Wednesday 8 October 1947 
 

held at All Saints Church Hall, Icen Way, Dorchester at 2.30pm 
 
This was the official date of the formation of the Dorset Guild of Weavers, Spinners and Dyers 
(DGWSD). 
At this first meeting twelve members were elected onto the Central Committee and the 
Constitution was agreed.   

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
At this first General Meeting twelve members were elected onto the Central Committee and the 

Constitution was agreed.   

 

Two pages of the first Constitution stating the Objects of the Guild, Sub Committees and 

Meetings of the Central Committee are shown below. 

 

 
 

Even at this early stage in the formation of the Guild, contact had been made with the Director of 

the Poole School of Art to ascertain what facilities could be offered to the members by the 

school. 

 

A school for spinning and dyeing was to be held in the autumn term and an invitation had been 

received for all members to a lecture on flax at the Flax Factory in Devizes. 

 

It is through the enthusiasm of these early members that the DGWSD became so successful and 

encouraged the formation of other Guilds in the country, many of which became affiliated to the 

Dorset branch.  In addition, affiliation schemes were set up for guilds in other countries, one in 

particular being the Seattle Guild of Weavers. 



First Meeting of the Central Committee  
 
The first meeting of the Central Committee was held on Wednesday 19 November 1947 at 

2.30pm in the Art Department of Dorchester Secondary Modern School.   

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
The next General Meeting was planned for 3 December 1947 in All Saints Hall, High East Street, 

where it was hired for 10/6 (ten shillings and 6 pence, which is 52½p).  All Saints Church closed 

in November 1970 and is now a store used by Dorset County Museum. 

At this meeting there was a report 

on the first Spinning and Dyeing 

Course which took place for a 

week in November.  See the report 

in the local paper. 

The treasurer presented the 

very first income and 

expenditure sheet for the first 

few months and recorded a 

membership of 59 members. 

Subscription for a year being 5/- 

(5 shillings which is 25p) and 2/6 

(2 shillings and 6 pence, which 

is 12½p) for half a year.   

 

See balance sheet below 



Events in 1948 
 
Meetings continued throughout 1948 with the membership increasing steadily.  In May the 

membership reached 85 of whom 12 were associate members (members who lived outside the 

county of Dorset). 

 

There were various courses and exhibitions during the summer months.  In particular the 

Weaving course at Wareham Secondary Modern School during the Easter holidays. 

 

The highlights of the summer were the two events in August - The Dorset Arts and Crafts 

Exhibition at Canford, and the Melpash Show.  The exhibition from the Guild had been designed 

to show the whole process of the crafts from the raw materials with each stage of the processes 

being demonstrated.  The members had cooperated with such enthusiasm and were rewarded 

with a Silver Cup for the best class exhibit.  There had been three foot-looms at work and the 

spinning section had shown the work on the drop spindle and on the wheels with the complete 

process from carding through to spinning and plying.  There was also a good exhibit of yarns 

dyed with vegetable dyes showing the beauty of the natural colours. 

 

This exhibition was repeated at the Melpash Show.  The Guild’s work was again the centre of 

attention: it was reported that the crowds assembled all day long around the looms and wheels. 

 

The committee thanked all its members for such a well planned and executed exhibition that 

brought so much honour and recognition for the Guild. 

First Annual General Meeting on Saturday 23 October 1948  
 

held at All Saints Hall, Icen Way, Dorchester at 2pm 
 
 

The membership of the Guild had reached 101 
members and associates and 74 people attended 
this first AGM.  The Agenda is shown opposite 
and on the next page are the Central Executive 
Committee and Programme for the coming year. 
 
 
The Annual Report states the aim of the Guild is 

to stimulate true craftsmanship and high 

standards of workmanship and of beauty in 

material texture and design amongst the 

members.  Educational work is undertaken by the 

Guild in which the most sympathetic and 

enthusiastic cooperation is from the Dorset 

County Education Committee and the Poole 

School of Art.  An interesting development in the 

near future will be the opening of a textile 

department at the School of Art where it hoped 

that advanced classes for weavers can be 

arranged. 
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The Affiliation Scheme has brought the Guild into friendly contact with guilds in Newfoundland, 

Seattle USA, Canada, Sweden, Norway, Fez and New Zealand as well as many guilds in the 

United Kingdom. 

The Guild wishes to have a friendly contact with all who are interested in the three crafts and to 

extend to all craftsmen and women visiting the County the famous Dorset welcome 
 

‘Come along and you shall vind  

That Do’set men don’t shaeme their kind’. 

            William Barnes (Dorset Poet) 

 

Text taken for the Annual Report from the Guild’s Archived Material at the Dorchester 

History Centre. 

Liaison with other Guilds 

 

During 1951 there were two meetings with members from other guilds to discuss the suggestion 

of an inter-guild quarterly journal with standard articles on all three crafts of weaving, spinning 

and dyeing.  The support for the journal had been enthusiastic and it was hoped to be launched 

in early 1952. 
 

The affiliation scheme set up by the Dorset Guild was the forerunner to the Association of Guilds 

of Weavers, Spinners and Dyers which was founded in 1955 with the Dorset Guild being a 

founder member of the Association.  


